
YLC Committee Meeting Minutes of 21/5/24 

1 Time had been set aside to discuss the proposals by Ruth Kerr on information 
regarding disability access on YCBA Websites as they were likely to have an impact on 
how the YLC operates. Ruth was invited to the meeting to discuss these proposals. In 
the event, Ruth decided not to attend and the proposals which were likely to impact the 
workings of the YLC were not discussed. A request was made that when the entry form 
for the Yorkshire League is sent out that some additional information regarding disability 
access on the YCBA Websites be sent out at the same time. For this to happen Ruth is 
liase with Mike regarding such information prior to the end of June. The YLC believed 
that had this issue been discussed at this meeting then the original request that all 
clubs provide information on disability access to their premises before the start of this 
year’s Face to Face League, could be achieved with the help of the YLC at this juncture, 
but as for now it is not our responsibility. 

2 The first weekend’s matches of the summer league went smoothly. Robin had 2 phone 
calls which he was able to sort out without much trouble and all matches were played. 

3 Face to Face League 

a) Karen Lemm’s request that teams state whether they wish to start earlier is to be 
incorporated on the entry form and in the covering letter. 

b) Level 4 entry is to be mentioned specifically in the rules. 
c) A separate link to the scoring scale for teams of 8 is to be put onto the website. 
d) Boards are to be duplimated for Division 4 this year. As yet there is nobody willing 

to undertake the hand analysis for this division. Whilst it was thought that it is not 
an essential thing to do for teams in division 4, Robin is to contact the captains of 
the teams in division 4 to see if any of them wish to undertake this task. 

e) Points a, b, c and d to be mentioned n the covering letter by Mike when the 
entries are sent out. 

f) Entries are to be sent out 30th June. 
g) Closing date to be Sunday 4th August.  
h) Fixtures to be available on or before the 17th of August. 

 

4   A brief discussion was held on organising matches against counties which Yorkshire 
do not normally play against and to do this during the Bridge Festival in September. It 
was decided that the dates during the Festival of Bridge whereby such matches could 
be held are running out fast and that it would be better to arrange such matches for 
another time. Mike to organise something for another time and then report back. Such 
matches would not be linked to the Festival of Bridge but would be fun to do anyway. 

5 Next Committee meeting – Tuesday 9th July 10.00 a.m. 
 

 


